
YOU ARE IMPORTANT HERE!


Joining Our Team


Welcome to Nod Hill, home to US Horse 
Welfare and Rescue Organization, a 
501(c)3 nonprofit founded to save 
America’s horses from the slaughter 
pipeline through advocacy, education, 
supportive programs and rescue. 


We are a 100% volunteer organization. Some of our volunteers put in as many 
as 40 hours a week while others are only able to put in a few. However, 
regardless of the hours put in, ALL of our volunteers are invaluable to us and our 
mission. Continuing to build our “family” of dedicated volunteers is a critical 
component to USHWR growing the organization, giving us opportunity to place 
more focus on the statewide and national advocacy issues that are so important 
to us. 

 

Horse experience nor a specific skill set are not required to join our team. What 
we do look for is a commitment. A great deal goes in to the training, 
development and scheduling of our volunteers. Therefore, we ask that before 
coming on board you give thought to your ability to make a commitment. For 
some people, there are just too many things pulling at them. Those individuals 
may fit in best on a committee where there is only a need for a few hours a 
month at your convenience, sign up to be a substitute or to work on our 
community service days.  For those wanting to work on the farm the 
commitment can be as little as 8 hours a month. (Weekend shifts are generally 
11:30 to 3:30, weekdays vary more). For teens we do our best to work around 
their active schedules but still need some regularity to their attendance. Many 
choose to be here either Saturday or Sunday (or both) for the 11:30 to 3:30 shift 
and find that as the weather gets nicer they want to stay until dusk!!! What teen 
doesn’t love nuzzling horses? We typically usually ask for a minimum of 12 
hours a month (a 4 hour shift each week or split it into 2 “after school” visits a 
week.




We understand things come up. Illness seldom gives any of us much notice so 
you can’t give US much notice. Family vacations, outings, etc are all an 
important part of your life. Most of us know well in advance when we are going 
to be unavailable and we therefore respectfully request at least 2 weeks notice 
for such absences. I often say “Horses are not paperwork, they can’t be left 
aside because of lack of notice or bad weather”. The work needs to be done 
daily so it is imperative that our volunteers enter into this program aware of how 
truly important each one of you is to the success of this organization and the 
wellbeing of these animals.


USHWR strives to create a culture of “family”, where respect for each other and 
for the animals is paramount. Where we often put our own self interest aside for 
the greater good of working together as a community to make a difference. We 
find most of our volunteers truly enjoy this aspect of our organization and the 
camaraderie that develops here as they make new friends. This is especially 
important with the youth that join on.


USHWR works to make Nod Hill a happy, healing place, a place of serenity and 
peace.  Many find they release their anxiety and stress when they are here. For 
teens this is a place where they are safe from bullying and peer pressure. People 
can just be themselves here and the “horsey” people enjoy helping the “not-so-
horsey” people learn the basics of caring for horses. 


Each and every volunteer is greatly appreciated for what they do and what they 
give, that can not be expressed enough. To show our appreciation we like to 
hold occasional pot lucks, cookouts, etc and are always looking for new ways to 
show our appreciation to all our dedicated volunteers. Without their hard work 
and dedication USHWR would not be able to continue our work at the sanctuary 
and rescue. 


We hope you decide that this is the right fit for you and that you feel you will 
gain as much as you give, for in the end we want you to feel good about what 
you are doing. 


With Gratitude,

Susan Mitchell


President/Founder 

US Horse Welfare and Rescue Org.


